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 I am honored to be the 1988 President 
of the Association of Iron and Steel En-
gineers and will work during this year to 
continue to serve the members and the 
organization.
 Change is ever certain, but in the steel 
industry, during the past decade or two, 
changes have occurred at an accelerated 
rate.
 The technology of steelmaking and 
processing has seen dramatic changes in 
nearly every process in the chain to pro-
duce a fi nished product. Some of this has 
been by the installation of new processes 
such as continuous casting, modern 
electrogalvanizing lines, ladle metallurgy 
processes and many others; but most of 
the changes in processing 

have been accomplished by the sophisti-
cation of already established equipment 
and processes. These engineering and 
processing improvements have advanced 
the state of the art in costs, productivity 
and quality. The industry as a whole has 
made signifi cant gains in effi ciency, serv-
ing its customers better in every way and 
making us more competitive with the rest 
of the world.
 In addition to the changes in technolo-
gy, there have been many changes in the 
basic structure of the companies involved 
in the business. Just a few years ago, the 
domestic raw steel capacity was rated at 
152 million tons annually. Today, 112 mil-
lion tons would be closer to the maximum 
with many new smaller producers, and 
most of the larger companies reduced in 
size, more specialized, with fewer product 
lines. Vendors to the industry have also 
changed, focusing their services to meet 
the needs of the changing industry. All of 
these changes are paving the way to a 
better and more effective industry for the 
future.
 As the previously mentioned changes 
take place, they bring new challenges to 
the engineering and technology profes-
sionals in the industry. The need to ad-
vance is more necessary than any time 
in the history of the industry. The profes-
sionals of engineering and process tech-
nology must provide the innovation that 
will keep the industry vital and dynamic.
 In my opinion, our Association is an 
important link for each individual member 
and his or her company to advance to 
higher levels.
 As president, I will work with our Of-
fi cers, Board and professional manage-
ment to make certain that our organiza-
tion is out in front serving our members 
and the industry through these exciting 
and dynamic times.
   Paul N. Wigton
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